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School Mission Statement 

Our mission is to provide all Seaford North Primary School students with a high quality, challenging, global education which develops compassion and respect. 

We provide engaging learning opportunities that includes essential knowledge, concepts, skills and attitudes, enabling students to transfer these to new situations 
necessary in a rapidly changing world.  

We are committed to differentiation so that students work at their level and are able to make decisions about their learning in line with the curriculum. 

We encourage students to take responsibility with their learning so that they can be purposeful and make a difference to themselves and their world. 

 

 

Issue 7                                               7th June, 2018

 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends of Seaford North,  
 

As the calendar tuned over to the month of June, almost to the day the cold winter weather 
arrived, the fog rolled in and it seemed to get dark as I drove home from school. This 2018 

school year is racing away and soon we will be at the mid-point of the calendar and looking 
towards the festive season. Where do the days go?  

Next Monday 11th June is a public holiday and children are not required at school. We are 
also moving closer to the end of Term 2 on Friday 29th June 

Resilience Project 

This year the school is participating in ‘The Resilience Project’ in partnership with Martin 

Heppell our facilitator. I think it is timely now to review where we are at with the project. 
Feedback from all sessions has been incredibly positive and we thank all teachers, the 
wellbeing team and our students for taking this on board. What we have accomplished so far: 

 Martin engaged STAFF at a professional development session and provided them with 

resources, activities and knowledge to support their work with students 
 He inspired STUDENTS across all year levels through the delivery of two highly 

engaging presentations 
 He then empowered PARENTS and delivered a presentation that provided practical 

strategies to help build their son/daughters resilience.  

 SNPS will also receive regular newsletters with interesting and supportive approaches 
to teaching resilience in the school setting 

 The children are all utilising the Resilience Project Student Journal and teaching 
resources 

In Addition, as a Partnership school we will receive the following benefits: 

 All students from Years 3 to 6 completed The Resilient Youth Survey, which is a 

scientifically validated student wellbeing survey completed by over 200,000 students 
across Australia. This data informs the content of our presentations. 

 A Resilience Profile Workshop for staff which focuses on the school’s survey data and 

how it relates to The Resilience Project curriculum 
 Teachers are given the accompanying Teacher Resource and access to additional 

resources via The Resilience Project resource hub. 
 The school also receives ongoing support throughout the year from our School 

Programs Manger in regard to program delivery and evaluation 

 Our school will also receive additional lessons and curriculum support on current world 
events that explore resilience and mental health 

http://www.seaford-northps.vic.edu.au/


   

Student Learning and Effort 

When we talk about student achievement, we talk about what the teacher does that is most 
effective and also what students can do that increases their learning. Things like maintaining 

effort, concentrating, giving attention to, focusing, persevering and completing the work or 
task. Seaford North PS students and teachers use learning goals and intentions for each 

lesson to help students know what to do and what to focus on. Focus is about making things 
clearer, doing those things like identifying similarities and differences that make learning 
explicit and building connections to other things students know or know how to do. 

Students in class can do many things to help improve their learning like making notes while 

the teacher is talking, draw an image to represent what they have learned, asking the 
teacher for help or feedback. These things keep our students on track, paying attention and 

focused. Through their planning, our teachers help students to improve motivation and risk 
taking. Through their use of prompts, visual images, short video clips, humour, making things 
engaging and fun, making it challenging, making the learning interesting, students will be 

more focused. This means students will do more, write more, read more, be connected more, 
be able to apply more, be involved more in class, be learning more. As a staff we are aiming 

for at least 12 months’ learning progress in a calendar year for all of our children. 

Department of Education & Training Update 
 

Same-day notification of unexplained student absences 

Protecting the safety and wellbeing of children through reporting and monitoring of 

absenteeism is the responsibility of both parents/carers and schools. 

Parents and carers have an obligation to notify the school of their child’s absence as soon as 
possible on the day of absence using the school’s preferred method, including use of an 

online IT or app, by telephone or by email.  

New School Attendance Guidelines 

From the end of Term 2 2018, all Victorian government schools must contact parents/carers 
as soon as practicable on the same-day of an unexplained student absence.  

The same-day notification requirement supports the safety and wellbeing of all students. 

Schools need to know when and why a child is absent and parents/carers need to know if 
their child is not at school. Prompt communication also promotes daily school attendance. 
Going to school every day is the single most important part of a child’s education. Children 

and young people who regularly attend school and complete Year 12 or an equivalent 
qualification have better health outcomes, better employment outcomes, and higher incomes 

across their lives. 

The Department of Education and Training is supporting schools to meet this new 
requirement using available online solutions where practicable and ensuring parents and 
carers are aware of their responsibility to notify schools of a child’s absence. 

 

Schools and parents working together to support student attendance 

Building positive and collaborative relationships through clear communications with parents 
and carers is critical to the successful implementation of the same-day notification 

requirement.  



   

The responsibility needs to be underpinned by shared understandings and expectations about 
the procedures for monitoring, recording and follow-up of student attendance as outlined in 

the school’s Attendance Policy. Distributing the school’s Attendance Policy to parents and 
carers will help ensure they are aware of their obligation to notify the school of their child’s 
absence and minimise the follow-up required by schools. 

What is the school’s responsibility? 

 Notify parents/carers:  The school must notify parents and carers as soon as 
practicable on the same day of an unexplained absence. This should occur in the 
morning allowing time for the parent or carer to respond. Schools can choose how they 

advise parent and carers based on their local context e.g. by email, push notification 
via downloaded app, SMS or phone call. 

 Follow-up (where required):  At times the parent or carer may not be able to be 
reached because the school does not have their correct contact details (i.e. changed 
phone number, SMS/email failure notification received etc.). In this instance, the 

school should attempt to make contact with any emergency contact/s nominated on 
the child’s file held by the school, where possible, on the same day of the unexplained 

absence. 
 Record student absences data: Under the School Attendance Guidelines, schools are 

required to record or transpose absence data in CASES21, eCASES or a third party 

software which is compatible with CASES21. Schools using third party software are 
required to import attendance data into CASES21. 

Parent/carer’s responsibility 

Parents/carers are required to ensure their child attends school every day and have an 

obligation to contact the school to notify the school of their child’s absence. Parents/carers 
should inform the school in advance of known upcoming absences, or on the day of absence 

as soon as practicable. In addition, in order to implement this requirement, it is essential that 
parent/carers provide schools with their most up-to-date contact details. 

Stars of the Week 

 



   

 

Safety Message!!! 
A Deadly Nightshade Weed or a Black (blackberry) Nightshade weed found on school fence 

near wetlands walkway. 
Unfortunately a bush was found along the school fence line. The bush has been removed and 
the school perimeter checked. Please reinforce with all your children not to eat any berries 

found outside. Nightshade plants particularly Black Nightshade are in the wetlands and are 
poisonous! 

Nightshade has many members, all having toxic properties but it’s the weedy, creeping 
varieties that are most likely to cause issues in the landscape. 

Black Nightshade A bushy or herbaceous plant growing up to 1.25 m tall. Its stems are 

rough in texture and its leaves are slightly hairy or hairless. Its small star-shaped flowers are 
white (often tinged with purple) and borne in small clusters in the leaf forks. Its fruit are dull 
green when young, turning purplish-black and remaining dull in nature as they mature. 

Belladonna nightshade (Atropa belladonna), also known as deadly nightshade is often seen 

in gardens and bushland. This perennial has reddish-purple to greenish-purple flowers and 
purple-black berries.  

         

Lee Murnane - Principal 
 

https://gardeningknowhow.com/edible/vegetables/vgen/nightshade-vegetable.htm
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjWr_ub1bvbAhUIgrwKHcOYBN4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://hiveminer.com/Tags/deadlynightshade,nightshade&psig=AOvVaw15G_URVvCfIo7_ZRnKfEYo&ust=1528258545049256
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjq4u2zhb7bAhUEU7wKHULOCn4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://theplusones.com/melbourne/2014/04/18/edible-weeds-walking-tour/&psig=AOvVaw1ZyDJQKwXJkkO5Ry3Z5q59&ust=1528340264468771


   

COMING EVENTS 
 

JUNE 

Thur 7th  5/6 Parents Information Night 

   Adolescence Incursion 

Fri 8th  5/6 Interschool Sport – Edithvale P.S. 

Tue 12th to Fri 15th – BOOK FAIR 8.30-9.00am &  

     3.30-4.00pm – Friday am only 

Wed 13th 5/6 Adolescence Incursion 

Fri 15th  5/6 Interschool Sport – Seaford P.S. 

Wed 20th Information Evening Foundation 2019 

Wed 20th 5/6 Adolescence Incursion 

Fri 22nd  5/6 Interschool Sport – Bonbeach P.S. 
 

JULY 

Mon 16th-Wed 18th – Grades 3/4G, 3/4A & 3/4R Camp 

Wed 18th – Fri 20th – Grades 3/4C & 3/4W Camp 
 

AUGUST 

Mon 27th School Concert 
 

OCTOBER 

Mon 8th to Fri 12th Year 5/6 camp to Woorabinda 

Sat 27th  Trivia Night 
 

PERMISSION SLIP RETURNS 
 

SNPS Whole School Production Dance Lessons 

Term 3 –Please return permission forms with 

payment of $19.00 by Friday 22nd June. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

Get involved in the School 
Banking program. 
Seaford North Primary School is excited to offer the 
Commonwealth Bank School Banking program to all 
students. 

School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging 
way for young Australians to learn about money 
and develop good savings habits. Children who 
deposit money into their Youthsaver account 
through School 
Banking earn 
Dollarmites 
tokens, which they 
can save up and 
redeem for 
exciting rewards. 
 
The rewards available during 2018 are: (two per 
terrm) 
Term 1 - Twister Power Handball or Secret 
Scratch Pad Term 2 - Sparkle Glitter Pens or Glow 
Light   Term 3 - Mighty Boom Handball or Heat 
Reactor Pencils Term 4 - Slushie Maker Cup or 
Zoom Flying Disc 

School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our 
school. Our school receives a Regular Savers 
Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits 
processed per student as well as an Annual 
Contribution which is based on the number of 
students who made at least one School Banking 
deposit in the prior year. 
Getting involved in School Banking is easy! 
All you need to get involved in the School Banking 
program is a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver 
account. You can open an account for your child 
in one of two ways:   
1. Online 
Visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click 
on the link to open a Youthsaver account.  
2. In branch 
Visit a Commonwealth Bank branch with 
identification for yourself and your child, like a 
driver’s licence and birth certificate. 
If your child has an existing Commonwealth Bank 
Youthsaver account they can start banking 
straight away. They just need to bring their 
deposit in every week on School Banking day 
using their Dollarmites deposit wallet.  



   

School Banking day is Monday. Each week you need to 
hand your book to your teacher, or the Office, by 
9.30am on the Monday. 
If you would like to know more about School Banking, 
please ask for a 2018 School Banking program 
information pack from the school office or visit 
commbank.com.au/schoolbanking 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



   

 

SNPS Parents Club update 

 

Introducing members of the SNPS Parents & Friends Club 
 

Caroline Roberts – President and parent to 

Darcy (Foundation) and Bridgette (Year 3) 
 

As President I … oversee the running of Parents' Club and offer 
support to each member with the different tasks they are working 
on. I am also the spokesperson for the group and responsible for 
speaking at assembly each week. 
 
When not at school … I'm a primary school teacher who works 
privately supporting children with learning differences such as 
dyslexia, ADHD and autism.  
 
Favourite food: Japanese 
 
I am proud of:  recently completing the 60km Coastrek with three other amazing Seaford North Primary 
School mums. 
 
What I love about SNPS is: I love the community feel of the school, how approachable the teachers are and 
how lucky we are to have such a beautiful location with the wetlands and bush, and of course the animal 
palace! 

 

Mother’s Day – raffles, afternoon tea and Thank You 
 
Our Mother’s Day celebrations were a huge success.  
Many mothers received some amazing gifts from the 
Mothers Day stall, with our very amazing volunteers 
helping the children choose the best gifts. The stall 
raised an amazing $2622.49! 
Raffle tickets 
We had three very lucky winners walk away with three 
fantastic hampers.  The raffle raised $856.20 for the 
school and many local businesses provided some 
fantastic prizes. A huge thank you to: 

 Elysium Medi Spa & Beauty, Seaford 

 Bayside Shoe Warehouse 

 Griil'd Frankston 

 Hoyts Frankston 

 And all the donations from our lovely families 
 

That makes a grand total of $3518.69!  
 
What an awesome effort! Thank you once again to everyone who helped support the day in all the various ways, 
including bringing in lots of treats for the very popular afternoon tea. 

 

 

 

 



   

 

Parents and Friends Catch-up 
Are you keen to get to know the parents of your child’s friends?  Build a fantastic school community? Catch 
up with those you already know?  Join us for a kid-free casual dinner (or pop in for a drink) and a chat 

and meet the parents from your child’s school year.  
The Grade 1 catch-up was held last week – 1 June and all had a fun night.   
Dates:  

 Friday 15 June – Grade 2  
 Friday 22 June – Grade 3/4  
 Friday 27 July - Foundation  

Place & time: Cheeky Squire, 510 Nepean Hwy, Frankston @ 7pm  
Food & drink: Order what you like, purchase your food and drinks from the bar   
RSVP (1 week prior):  

 Foundation – Kate Watson (FPW / katelaurenwatson@gmail.com / 0415 389 667)  

 Grade 2 – Tammi Munro (2H / Tammi.munro@bigpond.com / 0409 545 482)  
 Grade 3/4 – Donna Willis (3/4A / donna.willis@autismplus.com.au / 0431 565 101)  

Or RSVP via the SNPS Facebook page 
 

Fundraising $$$$ in action 
Fundraising is a very important part of what Parents' Club does at SNPS. In 2017 Parent's Club, with the very 
generous support of the school community, raised nearly $20,000 for the school. With School Council 
approval, the money helped purchase 50 laptops for the children, 2 laptop charging trolleys, and some new 
readers for Foundation to Grade 2 students.  
 

Frankston leader Grant - Indigenous Garden 

VOTING CLOSES Friday 9 JUNE, 2018 

SNPS has been shortlisted for a Leader Local Grant to the value of $1000.  

Please follow the link below to vote for our submission. You can vote up to 10 times (you just need to refresh the page 
after each vote). The submission with the most votes is granted funding for their project 

Feel free to spread the word and share the link below on Facebook and with family and friends. 

NOTE: The registration process is a bit long BUT well worth the effort. 

https://www.leaderlocalgrants.com.au/seaford-north-primary-school-indigenous-
garden/?sf_action=get_data&sf_data=all&_sft_category=frankston-
standard-leader 

 

SNiPs 
The Seaford North Impressive Parents Club (SNiPS) is meeting again every 
Friday night this time preparing for Father’s Day. If you saw any of the 
Mothers Day gifts they made you know there will be some pretty 
awesome stuff for the Dad’s this year. Contact Johanna if you would like 
to join the group one Friday night madebysnps@gmail.com.   

 
Popcorn Fridays 
Thank you to the wonderful bunch of volunteers helping make and sell popcorn every Friday. 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1435114800104631/
https://www.leaderlocalgrants.com.au/seaford-north-primary-school-indigenous-garden/?sf_action=get_data&sf_data=all&_sft_category=frankston-standard-leader
https://www.leaderlocalgrants.com.au/seaford-north-primary-school-indigenous-garden/?sf_action=get_data&sf_data=all&_sft_category=frankston-standard-leader
https://www.leaderlocalgrants.com.au/seaford-north-primary-school-indigenous-garden/?sf_action=get_data&sf_data=all&_sft_category=frankston-standard-leader
mailto:madebysnps@gmail.com


   

 



   

 



   

 


